
From: Bethany Grubbs
To: Jessica Heinz; Sally Walsh
Cc: Anne Cox; Mary Savage-Dunham
Subject: FW: Issues with P22-320 and P22-333
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 4:42:49 PM
Attachments: Doc - Jan 3 2023 - 3-33 PM.pdf

For the record, please see below and attached adjacent property owner concern for agenda item 8.a.
 

From: Jerry Graziose <gerald.graziose@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 4:28 PM
To: Bethany Grubbs <bgrubbs@cityofpsl.com>
Cc: Emma Kounine <emma@lanline.com>; Ivan Somers <iasomers@comcast.net>; Castle Management, PGA Village Office Lisa Cannon, Manager <lcannon@castlegroup.com>
Subject: Issues with P22-320 and P22-333
 
Ms. Grubbs,
Good day!
Over the holidays and today we visited NW Commerce Lakes Drive.  We observed the Zoning Change Sign (P22-320) in front of Block B, Lot 18.  We also saw another Zoning Change Sign  (P22-333) in front of Block B, Lot 21.  We also observed the property being cleared at Block B, Lot 19.  There is a storage lot now located on Block B, Lot 20, or 2135 NW Commerce Lakes Drive.  I have attached documents and photos showing all of the items listed above. 
 
I have the following issues:
The sign for P22-333 (located on the lot next to the building at 2165 NW Commerce Lakes Drive) advised that this zoning change will be discussed at the January 3, 2023 Planning and Zoning meeting, which is tonight.  The residents and others residing within 750 feet of this property did not receive  any letters advising of this zoning change, per your rules.   If you look on the map on the back of the letter that was sent out for P22-320, you will find P22-333 is in front of Block B, Lot 21 and this lot is
within 750 feet of our houses here in PGA Village.   This change is not listed on the letter you sent out. 
 
Another issue, is that the east property line of the following lots on Block B, 18, 19, 20, 21, & 24 are adjacent to a previously proposed residential area, where a Conceptual Site Plan was submitted to the City of Port St. Lucie for a community called Pine Lakes at The Preserve.  This property is vacant now, but is owned by Kolter, and there are signs from this company posted around the perimeter of the property.  All of the plans that are submitted for the lots listed above for Block B on NW
Commerce Lakes Drive should have concrete walls constructed on the east side of the property as they are developed. This should also include Lot 18 that was before the Planning and Zoning Board last month. The required wall approved by the Board at that meeting should extend on the east side also. 
 
Another concern is that the property on Lot #19 is being cleared now and we do not know what is being proposed or approved for this property. 
 
We would also like to know the differences between an Industrial Zoning (IN) which is what Block B, Lot 18 is now and a zoning change to Service Commercial (CS) which is what  will be discussed by the Board at the meeting tonight. 
 
Please provide this letter and the attachments below to all of the Planing and Zoning members. I would like to bring up these issues at the meeting tonight. 
 
Thanks,
Jerry Graziose
964-881-3669 
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Sent from my iPhone
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